Michael Putz

August 2, 2025

Mayor Doug Elmslie and Members of Council
City of Kawartha Lakes

26 Francis Street

Lindsay, ON K9V 5R8

Dear Mayor Elmslie and Members of Council,

I am writing to bring renewed attention to the ongoing and deteriorating condition of Wagar
Road in Cameron, which has become a serious concern for the residents who live here and rely
on it daily.

Wagar Road has been in poor condition for many years. While patching is carried out two or
three times annually, these repairs are short-lived and ineffective. The road surface remains
riddled with deep potholes, making it difficult to drive safely and uncomfortable to walk on.
Many residents, myself included, regularly walk this road — but the uneven surface poses a real
risk of injury, such as tripping or twisting an ankle.

This is a short, no-exit stretch of road, but it is the only access point for all households here.
We’ve reached out to our Councillor on multiple occasions. While he has been supportive and
attentive to our concerns, we understand that progress on this matter continues to stall.

Given the repeated and unsustainable patching efforts, I respectfully urge Council to prioritize a
permanent resurfacing or reconstruction of Wagar Road. This would improve safety, reduce

Jong-term maintenance costs, and significantly enhance the quality of life for residents.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I would welcome a response or update regarding any
planned improvements for Wagar Road.

Sincerely,

Michael W
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